

CLIFFORD NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN COMMUNITY GROUP

Minutes of Steering Group (Meeting 23) held Tuesday 30th July 2013.

Present :- Tony Blackmore, John Curtin, Jane Davies, Owen Milligan, John Carpenter, Revis Davidson and Jenny Wade.

ITEM 1 Apologies for absence.

These had been received from Peter O'Brien.

ITEM 2 Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.

Re- Item 3 Development Group report. The site allocation document prepared by the group had been accepted by the Parish Council at the July 2013 meeting and submitted to LCC Planning.

ITEM 3 Heritage and Place Group. "History of the Parish" and "Clifford the Place.

The "History of Clifford" and "Clifford the Place" papers were presented to the meeting. The meeting thought that they were well researched and presented and the group thanked for their efforts.

It was agreed that the documents be forwarded to Mike Dando at Locality for comment and guidance before any further work was carried out.

ITEM 4 Meetings with LCC.

The Development Group were requested to look into the technical issues raised by Heather Suggate (LCC Planning) in response to questioned raised at the meeting held 7th March 2013.

In response to Ian Mackays suggestion that a number of small projects be considered for the NP, JC to look through issues raised at the open day and in the questionnaire for possible topics.

ITEM 5 Neighbourhood plan vision, draft for discussion.

A draft vision was presented by JC, this to be discussed at the next meeting. In the meantime the opinions of Locality and LCC Planning to be sought for guidance.

ITEM 6 Development Group update.

No further work had been carried out since the completion of the "Site allocation document". The next meeting was to be held 6th August when the Victoria farm site, cycle routes and footpaths and the project at Item 4 above would be discussed.

ITEM 7 Community, Leisure and Communications Group update.

JD presented an updated Green spaces draft, this had moved it forward but it was felt that specific ideas should be considered for each site. Also an overriding vision established of the desired achievements to be aimed for during the period of the plan.

ITEM 8 Young person's consultation.

The hope of getting the young person survey underway had not been possible this would be followed up when the new school term started. TB to action.

A "request for use" document was to be drafted which could be given to entries in the Diggles village show competition asking for permission to use in the preparation of the NP. JC and JD to action.

ITEM 9 Meetings with Boston Spa and Bramham

Both Boston Spa and Bramham had agreed to delay joint meetings until September.

Agenda items suggested by Boston Spa were :- Public transport, say an hourly local service to Tadcaster to pick up with York and the coast liner services.

in general. Site allocations and housing

teenagers and their high cost of public transport. Lack of facilities for

footpaths passing through neighbouring parishes. Possible cycle and long walk

ITEM 10 AOB

JC to prepare the entry for the next issue of "Outlook".

ITEM 11 Date of next meetings.

To be held at 7-30pm on Wednesday 14th August 2013 at St Edwards Church parish rooms. The meeting is specifically receive information from LOCALITY regarding the grant and consultancy assistance. Ian Mackay LCC Planning will be in attendance.

The next agenda meeting to be held on Wednesday 4th September 2013 at 7-30pm in the parish rooms St Edwards Church.